
Deer Canyon Little League 
Board meeting minutes 
July 11, 2023 
 
Meeting called to order: at 6:39 pm 
 
Members present: Leighann Leyba, Tom Gurrola, Erin Mercado, Kandice Knapp Ochoa, 
Jesus Ochoa, Chris Sharp, Camille Hawkins, Sandy Woodard, Jessica Santomauro, 
Lauren Pahissa, Lina Galaviz, Tina Garcia, Gabe Lara and Luisa Soracco. 
 
Absent: Joey Varela, Michelle Ascensio and DJ Morasky. 
 
Interested: Amanda Gonzales- Rookie parent has joined our meeting to hear about 
open positions and volunteer opportunities. 
 
Approval of previous minutes: Motion to approve the minutes from previous meeting 
Jessica Santomauro 1st; Sandy Woodard 2nd. 
 
Opening remarks: 
DC All-stars teams have been eliminated. The 9/11 team went the furthest from our 
league. Overall the all-star season went smooth. 
 
Last year the budgets did not go over and overall a good financial year. 
 
Good season as far as baseball and happy with the end spring results. 
 
Looking forward DCLL Code of Conduct needs to be enforced. 
 
Jesus will not be returning next season. 
 
Gates at DC field need to be taken down. 
 
2 kids were paid to help the fields get ready for All-star games totally $150.00. 
 
By mid July the gates need to be down for next year along with weeding and mowing 
before the school year begins. 
 
Budgets: 
$8,900 was the total spent on Umpires but fees paid may not have been allocated 
incorrectly. 
 
Closing Day ceremony was a give-back for the league. 
 
Sponsorships and fundraising profitable. 
 
Snack bar came in over due to various factors including large capital investment, 



misallocated funds, and inflated product costs. Any needed accounting adjustments will 
be made after book keeping audit.  
 
Over all most budgets ended under budget. 
 
Treasurer balance: 
As of June 30, 2023 
$105,016.51 balance  
Snack wrap has a few invoices due but not until they finish final detailing. 
  
Winter ball: 
Jesus suggest $60 a player for the season includes hat, dry fit and the season. 
 
Motion to raise winter ball registration to $60: Jessica Santomauro 1st; Tom Guerrero 
2nd. 
 
Closing remarks: 
Several other parents are interested in open positions and will be asked to come to the 
next meeting. Social media will blast the new price and winter ball registration when it’s 
open. 
 
In November all DC need new safety backgrounds. 
 
August 1, 2023 next meeting 
Location TBD 
Meeting adjourned at 7:29pm 
 


